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Subject: Boettler Park Court Lighting/Ariss Park Expansion
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Two pieces of legislation will be introduced at the March 22, 2022, meeting. The legislation is
for Boettler Park Court lighting, which is a 2022 Parks Capital Project to install lighting on the
Tennis/Pickleball courts. The budget amount was $185,000, unfortunately our bids came in
higher, and we are requesting a total of $217,052.83(which includes a 10% contingency).

The second piece of legislation is for the Ariss Park Expansion project. This is also a 2022 Parks
Capital project. The budget for the project is $519,794.00. The good news is the bids came in
very favorably at $385,329.86 so we are under budget.

The timely start-up of these projects is important and due to potential supply chain issues and
world events, we are asking for possible first reading passage. If you need time that is perfectly
acceptable, but we would then request 2" reading passage. We have informed the Park Board by
email that these pieces of legislation are being introduced and could be moved along quickly. As
mentioned, these are Park Capital projects that have been reviewed and supported by the Park
Board. Please let us know if you have any questions and concerns.




